Grosse Pointe Farms Boat Club

Bridge and Board Meeting Minutes

November 28, 2012, 7:05 P.M.

Members in attendance: Commodore Ken MacKenzie, Vice Commodore Mark Jasin, Rear Commodore Ron Mack, Treasurer Sandy MacKenzie, Past Commodore Peter Toenjes, Past Commodore Tanya Naumenko, Secretary Ridene Soltesz, John Cottrell, Kathryn Oldham.

- 1. P/C Toenjes reported membership at 119 currently, with about 50 people owing dues. He will put a notice in the next Dock Box that a new person is needed to take over the tracking of dues and dues notification.
- 2. Ron Mack volunteered to serve as Rear Commodore.
- 3. P/C Tanya Naumenko is organizing the club's fourth annual wine tasting event and has a rental agreement for both rooms at the Pier Park community building for Friday, January 25. The event will run from 7:00-10:00 P.M. She expects about 150 guests to attend; cost will be \$25.00 for club members, \$30.00 for non-members. She hopes to make about \$2,000 on the event. Catering, linens etc. (Bobby Nehra) will cost about \$1,000. Her only concern is that the event coincides with Grosse Pointe School system's long weekend. Peter Toenjes will help with sending the wine tasting event postcards to members after the New Year.
- 4. Ken MacKenzie would like another calendar postcard, perhaps vertical this time, sent to club members. The dates for the usual club events, including general membership meetings, will mostly move back one day. Peter will print the calendar postcards which are planned to be mailed in February.
- 5. The Commodore's Ball is March 23 at the Grosse Pointe War Memorial. The deposit has been paid. Treasurer Sandy MacKenzie said all bills are current with a club balance of approximately \$5,000.
- 6. Meeting adjourned at 7:25 P.M.